
                                                                            November 1, 2018 
     
Town of Eleanor 
P.O. Box 185 
Eleanor, WV  25070 
 
A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM. 
 
                  Present:  Mayor Cam Clendenin 
                                   Recorder Lynda S. Casto 
                                   Councilman K. Childers 
                                   Councilwoman T. Harmon 
                                   Councilwoman R. Hull 
                                   Councilman J. McLane 
                                   Councilman J. Tolley, Jr. 
 
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J McLane, 2nd by T. 
Harmon & carried. 
 
The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by K. Childers, 2nd by J. Tolley & carried. 
 
Report From Standing Committees/Health Committee meeting report from 10/29 meeting.  T. Harmon 
Reported most of the meeting was about bat boxes and will supply more information next meeting. The 
committee will meet next at 11/26 at 6:00 PM. 
History committee meeting was cancelled for 11/6 at 6:30 PM. due to election.   Joey Tolley has met 
with Kerry with Valley Gardens about the landscaping and all material has been ordered and will be put 
in as soon as it comes in weather permitting.  Cost will be approximately $13,000 plus.  Next meeting is 
11/13/18 6:30 PM. 
Veteran’s Day Celebration will be Nov. 10th, 10:00 to 12:00 in Homestead Room. 
The YMCA would like to set up a meeting to discuss the proposal for summer help at the pool. 
 
Sewer & Storm Water Board/ Next meeting is 11/08 at 7:00 PM. 
 
Parks/Next meeting will be Nov. 5th at 7:00 PM.   
Guy Yarbrough has scheduled “Haulin in the Hollow” for March 23rd. 
Army/Navy has cleared the Ash Street Crossing and wants the opening accessible to walkers and 
bicyclists only. 
 
Streets/Next meeting will be 11/08th  at 6:00 PM.   
Trick or Treat has been set for Oct. 30th, Tuesday night 6:00 to 8:00. 
 
Police/ Report from the 10/29th meeting.  K. Childers reported  they discussed a camera security system. 
Will inform council once it is decided on for approval.    Also discussed a portable radar system.  A 
motion to purchase the system at $469.00 was made by K. Childers, 2nd by J. Tolley and carried.   The 
speeders in town area slowing down according to staats.  Next meeting 11/26th at 7:00 PM. 
 



Report From Officers of the Town/ 
The ordinance book is almost finished.  Still providing information to them. 
Council has discussed hiring a town attorney and will meet with Cam & Lynda and whoever else wants 
to meet with them to discuss hiring. 
Mayor Clendenin passed out a resolution supporting Home Rule and council tabled to next meeting.  
 
Action Upon Petition/ -0- 
 
Enactment of Ordinance/ -0- 
 
Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers and Employees/ -0- 
 
Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/ 
Application for room rentals will be amended to make the key deposit $30.00 which will be kept if the 
key is not picked up during regular business hours Monday thru Friday 8:30 to 4:30 on a motion by J. 
Tolley, 2nd by K. Childers & carried. 
This will begin on Monday Nov. 5th during regular hours 
Council discussed putting together a Christmas Lighting Ceremony. 
 
All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:56 PM. 
 
 
________________________________                                                         ___________________________ 
 Mayor                                                                                                                    Recorder 
 


